



JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING

September 28, 2011
Katie Daugherty, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:15 p.m.  Members present: Elizabeth Atcher,  Jama Bennett, Wanda Bradley, Katie Daugherty, Dan Mahon, Mark Roberts. Tammy Stephens was in attendance as the central office support person.  

OPENING BUSINESS

A. #09-001.  Dan Mahon made the motion to accept the meeting agenda, seconded by Elizabeth Atcher.   Motion carried.  

B. #09-002.   Elizabeth Atcher made the motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting, seconded by Dan Mahon.  Motion carried.

C. The following good news was shared with council members:  
1. Mark Roberts shared that our FB team ended up as runner-up in the district championship after an undefeated season.  
2. Four of Alton’s teachers are working with Marilyn Friend – a national presenter in the area of co-teaching. 

3. We have some real areas of celebration in terms of our test scores. 

4. Our 8th grade student trip to Washington, D.C.  was approved. 

5. Our students raised over $6,000.00 in our magazine drive and will be rewarded with a bowling trip on Friday. 

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

1. Jama shared that students were completing MAP testing and scores should be available at the November meeting.  Information was shared regarding the cut scores being increased as a result of the new standards.  
2. Students are finalizing Think Link testing this week.  Reading/math in all areas, 7th grade science, and 8th grade social studies.
3. District Learning checks will be administered in all grade levels after fall break in the areas of reading and math
4.  Our 8th graders just finished EXPLORE testing.  The leadership team taught classes on EXPLORE and students were exposed to the website and practice tests.  (reference handout)
5. Jama shared with council members the RTI data from 2010-11.  It is apparent that the interventions being implemented are yielding results!  (reference handout)
PLANNING:  
BUDGET:

         The August financial report and Charitable Gaming report was shared with council.  (reference handouts)    
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

A. Mr. Sutton shared that the PBIS committee did not have a report this month as the month was not complete; however, he did share the process we were using to target students with specific behavioral needs.  He discussed the ABE program where students are actually assigned to modules, etc. and complete pre/post tests based on the intervention needed.  He shared with the council that a check/connect program was also being used through PBIS for additional intervention/monitoring.  
OLD BUSINESS

A. Jama discussed with council that there may have been some confusion regarding KASC recommended updates.  We will focus on updating the Bylaws section throughout the month of October with review at our November meeting.  
B. Jama shared the results of the recent parent election.  Ms. Wanda Bradley was selected.  Jama will work to find SBDM training and follow up with Ms. Bradley. 
NEW BUSINESS

A. Jama shared with council members information regarding our Schools to Watch redesignation application.  Members completed the signature page.  

B. Ms. Daugherty shared with council members current KETS information. 
Discussion was held on various technology.  Teachers will be asked to rank the purchases in terms of priority.  The KETS plan will be shared with (reference handout)

C. Jama reviewed NCLB data with council.  Various spreadsheets/data was shared with the council.  Progress continues to be made in several subpopulations in the area of math – to include a 10% increase in P/D for students with disabilities- ; however, reading scores did decrease in all subpopulations.  Alton’s other academic indicator showed a 15% increase with students scoring P/D in the areas of science, social studies, and On-Demand Writing.  We also had a 2% decrease in students scoring novice.   (reference handouts) 
D. Jama shared KCCT data (Interim Performance Report) with council.  Percentage of P/D was discussed for all content areas.  Data was shared regarding the number of students scoring at each performance level in each content area; as well as trend data for all content areas since 2007.  Teachers will be completing data analysis during PD on October 10 and will submit reviews/plans for improvement.  These will be shared with council members at the November meeting.  (reference handouts)
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS   
A.  Current enrollment is 678 – 222/237/219.  We currently have the following classes over caps:  Martinez/Algebra:  33, Warren, Pre-Algebra:  32 (3 are sixth graders), and Pearman/Science:  30 

B. Personnel Action – N/A 

C. Next meeting date will be Tuesday, November 1, at 4:00 p.m. Elizabeth
will serve as facilitator and Wanda as resource person. 

D. Things to do before the next meeting:  Review pgs. 1-5 in KASC recommended policy changes. Bylaw updates will be presented/discussed at the November meeting. 
ADJOURNMENT 

#09-003:  Dan Mahon made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:25, 
                            seconded by Mark Roberts.  Motion carried.
